
Announcement from the Digital Government Development Agency (Public Organization) 

No.   9   /2567 

Subject: Policy of Not Accepting Gifts and gratuities from Performing Duties  

(No Gift Policy) for Fiscal Year 2025 

According to the National Reform Plan for preventing and suppressing corruption 

and misconduct (Revised version) it specifies significant reform activities (Big Rock). It mandates 

that all government agencies declare themselves as entities where all government officials do 

not accept gifts or gratuities while performing their duties (No Gift Policy). 

This declaration is an expression of our commitment to fortify morality, ethics, and 

transparency in the execution of duties, aligning with the principles of good governance. The 

Digital Government Development Agency (Public Organization) hereby declares itself as an 

agency where all directors, officers, staff members and their family members refrain from 

accepting gifts, gratuities, property, or any other benefits before, during, or after performing 

duties (No Gift Policy). This policy aims to prevent discrimination or conflicts of interest that 

may lead to corruption and misconduct either presently, or in the future. By strictly adhere to 

conduct their duties in accordance with moral standards regarding receiving property or other 

benefits set out by the Notification of the National Anti-Corruption Commission dated 19 

February B.E. 2563 (2020) and the Regulations of the Prime Minister’s Office regarding giving or 

receiving gifts by government officials, B.E. 2565 (2022). If there is a desire to convey good 

wishes on various occasions, we encourage using greeting cards or expressions on social media 

rather than exchanging gifts and gratuities. 

Therefore, this announcement has been issued for the awareness of every 

employee, and we expect all officials and workers to adhere strictly to these guidelines. 

 Announced on  8  November B.E. 2024 

       (Mrs. Airada Luangvilai) 

     Senior Executive Vice President 

Acting Director of the Digital Government Development Agency 


